
Reflecting  Society  Through
Playwriting:  A  Mirror  to
Social Challenges

New Delhi, August 31
The monthly symposium at the Central Office of Sanskar Bharati
once again emerged as a vibrant confluence of art, literature,
and culture. This gathering witnessed a rare harmony of music
and theatrical literature, leaving the audience deeply moved
and inspired.

The evening commenced with a soulful performance by young
vocalist  Suhani  Kaushik  and  flutist  Sumit  Sharma,  whose
melodious  notes  transported  the  audience  into  a  realm  of
devotion and artistic grace, setting the perfect tone for the
sessions ahead.

The highlight of the symposium was the intellectual discourse
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on “Playwriting from a Social Perspective: Possibilities and
Challenges”, led by Prof. Rajnish Kumar Mishra of Jawaharlal
Nehru  University  and  Prof.  Chandan  Chaubey  of  Delhi
University.

Prof. Mishra emphasized that no art can achieve true meaning
without  immersing  itself  in  the  life  of  the  people.  He
observed that even today, society often feels uneasy when
confronted with literature that dares to mirror its realities.
Prof. Chaubey, on the other hand, highlighted how devotional
traditions found their widest expression through performing
arts, which have carried culture directly into the hearts of
the masses. He further reflected on the responsibility of
playwrights, noting that their craft contributes to shaping
the cultural and historical dimensions of character creation.

The thought-provoking addresses inspired the audience towards
deeper reflection and dialogue. The session was skillfully
moderated by Raj Upadhyay, Stage Arts Coordinator of Delhi
Province.

More than just a platform for artistic expression, Sanskar
Bharati’s monthly symposium reaffirmed its role as a forum for
meaningful  intellectual  engagement  on  art,  society,  and
culture. Once again, the event underscored the timeless truth
that art, literature, and society together shape the cultural
personality of the nation.

The program was graced by eminent Mohan Veena artist Ajay
Kumar, Sanskar Bharati Delhi Province Minister Dr. Prashant
Upadhyay,  along  with  distinguished  professors,  research
scholars, and students of Delhi University.

The success of the symposium was made possible through the
dedicated  efforts  of  Program  Coordinator  Kuldeep  Sharma,
Symposium Coordinators Shruti Sinha, Bharti Dang, Garima Rani,
Sneha  Mukherjee,  Harshit  Goyal,  Saurabh  Tripathi,  Vijender
Kumar,  Sushank,  Brijesh  and  team  members.  A  special



appreciation goes to Vishwadeep, who not only played a vital
role as co-coordinator but also skillfully conducted the stage
proceedings with grace and excellence.


